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Tuesday 2nd May 2023 
 

Maternity Cover – Change of Teacher – 2E 
 
Dear Parent/Carers, 
 
Unfortunately, we have had to change the long-term supply in class 2E. We want the best 
for your children and have therefore taken the decision to replace Miss Jalil with Mrs 
Malabver-Goulbourne. 
 
Mrs Malabver-Goulbourne is an experienced teacher and Senior Leader. She has over 15 
years experience and comes highly recommended and we feel she is better placed to 
support your children for the rest of the academic year.  
 
She has been in school this week to assess the children and look at their work.   
Mrs Donovan, Assistant Headteacher, will oversee the class and offer any further support 
over the next few weeks. 
 
I didn’t take this decision lightly as I know a change in teacher can be disruptive. However, 
your child’s learning is key and I know that Mrs Malabver-Goulbourne is the correct person 
for this role. 
 
Please contact the school office if you would like to discuss this further. 
 
Kind Regards 

 
 

Nicky Ross       
Headteacher Woodpecker Hall Academy 
NSCT Leader of Primary Education 


